
28 TheStalulesal Largeof Pe~nsy1vania.[1776-77

Lawsenactedin thefirst sitting of thefirst generalassembly
of the commonwealthof Pennsylvania,which beganat Phila-
delphia, :November28, 1776, and was continuedby adjourn-
mentsto March21, 1777.

CHAPTERDCCXXXVI.

AN ACT TO ENABLE A SMALLER NUMBER OF THE MEMBERS OF AS-
SEMBLY THAN A QUORUM TO COLLECT THE ABSENT MEMBERS
AND ISSUE WRITS FOR FILLING VACANCIES OCCASIONED BY
NEGLECT OR REFUSAL.

(SectionI, P. L.) Whereasit is foundnecessaryto empower
alessnumberthantwo-thirdsof therepresentativesof thefree-
menof this statein assemblymetto collecttheabsentmembers,
in orderthatthepublic businessmaynotbedelayed:

[SectionI.] (SectionII, P. L.) Be it thereforeenacted,and
it is herebyenactedby theRepresentativesof the Freemenof
the Commonwealthof Pennsylvaniain GeneralAssemblymet,
andby theauthorityof thesame,Thatfrom andafterthepubli-
cationof this act,if a quorumof themembersof thegeneralas-
sembly who have qualified themselvesto taketheir seatsin
assemblydo not appearin thehousefor the spaceof six days
after thetime to which the houseshall adjourn,it shall and
maybe lawful forthe speakerfor thetime beingby direction of
a majorityof thememberspresentto issuehis ordercommand-
ing theattendanceof eachrespectiveabsentmember,or such
of themastheymayseefit at thepropercostandchargeof such
membersrespectively,exceptpreventedby sicknessor some
otheroccasionwhich shallbeallowedbythehouseto bea suffi-
dentexcusefor absence,andin that casethecostsshallbe paid
by orderof thehouseout of thestatetreasury.
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[SectionII] (SectionIII, P. L.) And be it further enacted,
That if two-thirds parts of the membersof suchcountiesre-
spectivelythat do electand sendmembersto servein thegen-
eral assemblyof this stateshallneglectorrefuseto appearand
taketheir seatsin thehousewithin ten daysafterthetimefixed
by theconstitutionof this commonwealth,themajorityof such
asdo appearin order to taketheir seatsareherebyauthorized
andempoweredto issuetheirwrits to thesheriff or coronerof
therespectivecountieswheresuchneglector refusal shallbe,
commandinghim to causeanelectionto beheld for electinga
member or membersto supply every such vacancyin such
county(which electionshallbeheldasthelawsofPennsylvania
direct for filling vacanciesin assemblyasthe samemaybe al-
teredorrevivedby this house),whichwrits shallbeasgoodand
available to all intents and purposesas writs for supplying
vacanciesin thegeneralassemblycan or ought to be if they
wereissuedby thespeakerby directionof a full house. And
thememberswhich shallbeso electedshallmeettheothermem-
bersin assemblyon thefourteenthdayaftereverysuchelection,
to which time andno longerthemembersthat shall issuesuch
writs mayadjourn.

PassedJanuary21, 1777. SeetheAct o~Assemb]ypassedOctober
11, 1777, Chapter764.

CHAPTERDCCXXXVII.

AN ACT TO REVIVE AND PUT IN FORCE SUCH AND SO MUCH OF THI2
LATE LAWS OF THE PROVINCE OF PENNSYLVANIA AS IS JUDGED
NECESSARY TO BE IN FORCE IN THIS COMMONWEALTH AND ETO]
REVIVE AND ESTABLISH THE COURTS OF JUSTICE AND FOR OTHER
PURPOSESTHEREIN MENTIONED.

(SectionI, P. L.) Whereasby the unconstitutional power
claimedby theBritish ICing andparliamentover theAmerican
coloniesandthecruelSandoppressivemeasureswhichthesaid
King and parliamenthavepursuedto establishthat powerit


